

D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Be Kind and Caring



Monday 5th December 2022

At D'Eyncourt, we aim to be our BEST-

Class Dojo



The winning classes last week were: 1/2H and 3/4C

The winning classes this week are: 1/2PM and 3/4B

Well done everyone!

Now that December has arrived, the festive season is in full swing in school. We are trying to ensure that we manage to cover all the festivities as well as prioritising normal lessons and learning for the children because routines and their learning remains vitally important.

The Christmas Fayre last week was a great success - a huge thank you to everyone who came and supported the school. It was wonderful to see so many people attend and see some old faces of past pupils. We raised over £1000 which is a fabulous amount of money. Thank you to all of the stallholders and staff who helped set up the event. Well done everyone!

YI and Y2 have been practising their performance ready for Friday's final performance for parents we can't wait to see it either! Reception are also getting ready for their performance next week - we hope to see you there! Thank you as always for your continued support.

Mrs D Darby, Headteacher

Attendance

The winning class last week was 5/6H with 98.6%

The winning class this week are 3/4C with 96.8%

Well done to these classes!

<u>December 2022</u>

Dates for your diary

7th - Open evening for new pupils 5pm - 7pm

7th - Rock Steady Concert 2.00pm

9th - Year 1/2 Christmas performance am and pm

9th - Influenz Flu Vaccinations in school

13th - Key Stage 1 and Reception Disco - 3.10 - 4.10pm

14th - Reception Carol Concert - 9.15am

13th - Key Stage 2 Disco - 3.10 - 4.10pm

15th - Christmas meal in school

16th - Christmas jumper day - Wear a Christmas jumper or something red or green (NO CHARGE)

16th - Break up for Christmas - **Please note - there is no after school club on this day.**

<u> January 2023</u>

3rd - Children return to school

16th - Energy Saving week

25th - Olympic Sports Athlete visit

Celebrating Success Outside of School

Mollie - Swimming awards

Taran - Football

Sonam - Gymnastics

Aanya, Saint - Karate

Seb, Athena, Gabriella - Dance

Well done everyone!













D'Eyncourt Primary School Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD Telephone: 01902 558778

> office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimary.org

> > Headteacher: Mrs. D Darby



CENTRAL LEARNING PARTNERSHIP TRUST



D'EYNCOURT

<u>Christmas Fayre</u>

Thank you to everyone who supported our Christmas Fayre. It was lovely to see so many families and past pupils enjoying the stalls and activities, Santa came to visit and the School Choir sang Christmas Carols. Thank you for



your patience as we appreciate there were so many visitors that it took a while to get in and move around. We've never seen the school so busy!

Many past pupils came to celebrate 60 years of D'Eyncourt and it was wonderful to see past pupils having a mini reunion in school. The display of photographs brought back many happy memories of their time at school.

This event wouldn't have happened without the staff at D'Eyncourt. Thank you to the staff for helping to organise, set up and stay to help out. Thank you to the stall holders who came to sell their goodies, crafts and gifts. Thank you to the children for helping out all day and the BEST Ambassadors for their help on the night. And thank you again to you, the parents and carers, your generosity will go to support our current generation of D'Eyncourt pupils and we hope to have more events like this where the whole school community can come together.

It was such a lovely atmosphere and we raised over £1000 which is fantastic! This will be used to buy resources for the benefit of all the children here at D'Eyncourt.

School Discos

The dates for the school discos are on the front of this newsletter. Children can come to school wearing their party clothes on these dates Children go straight to the discos from their classes (no need to collect and take). Cost is £2. Children will play some games and receive refreshments.

After School Club

Just a reminder there will be no After School Club on Friday next week (Friday 16th December 2022). Thank you.

Be Kind and Caring

Excel in Learning

Fixed in Learning

Record

Reco Reception Carol Concert

Our Reception children and staff have been busy practising their Christmas songs ready for their carol concert next week. It's very exciting being their first event in school! We can't wait to welcome the parents into school to see their show.

<u> Year 1 and 2 Christmas Production</u>

The last few weeks has seen the school filled with the sound of children rehearsing for their Christmas performances and on Friday the children in Years 1 and 2 will be performing their play - Boogie Woogie Navity for a live audience. We can't wait to welcome you into school to see the show.

<u>Carols around the Christmas Tree</u>

Our School Choir put on a fantastic performance at Fallings Park Methodist Church last week at Carols around the Tree. Thank you to all the parents and carers who supported the event. It was lovely to hear the choir singing in the church and performing with Wodensfield at the end. It kicked off all of the Christmas celebrations in school and we hope that the parents and carers who attended, enjoyed themselves too.

<u>Christmas Dinner</u>

Next Thursday (15th December), we will serve our traditional Christmas Dinner for everyone in the dinner hall. If your child would like a Christmas dinner, please fill out the form so it is ordered by Wednesday 7th December. Thank you.

<u>Parking around School</u>

Please can we remind all parents and carers to take care when parking around the school site. We get numerous calls about cars blocking driveways in the surrounding streets so can everyone please park considerately. Thank you for your support with this.

Christmas Cards

Children can send Christmas cards to their friends this year, both in their own class and other classes - there is a post box in the hall for children to post their cards. Please help your child put the name and class clearly on the envelopes so we know where the Christmas cards need to go!